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BOPT/DT/2022-23/         29.06.2022 
 

To 

All the GM (HR) / Representative of establishments registered in NATS 

 
 

Sub: - Delay in disbursement of stipend to the training establishments during the first quarter 

of financial year 2022-23. 

Sir, 

Wishing you a very Warm Season’s Greetings! 

We are glad to inform you that Govt. of India has implemented the system of 

Treasury Single Account (TSA) for all its offices throughout the country. BOPT (ER) has 

been designated as Central Nodal Agency (CNA) under the TSA system i.e. all the fund 

from the Govt. meant for Board of Apprenticeship Training located in Northern, Western 

and Southern Region will be routed through BOPT (ER), Kolkata. The completion of all 

process formalities has been done and the system is ready to operate. 

This change in the funding system by Central Govt. has resulted into delay iin 

receipt of first quarter grants from Govt. of India during last three months i.e. April to June, 

2022. It is expected that the grants will be received through TSA in the beginning of July, 

2022. In the meantime, we have completed the processing of claim bills received till date 

and it is expected that as soon as the fund is received through TSA in the first week of July, 

2022, disbursement of claim bills will be made through ECS without wasting time. 

I understand the concern of all the establishments partners who have been waiting 

since last quarter for receipt of the claim amount. However, they are being assured that this 

delay is due to the change in the important funding procedure of Central Govt. and the 

waiting time is almost over and we shall be able to disburse the claim very soon. 

Thanking you all for your patience. 
 

Yours faithfully, 

          Sd/- 

         (S.M. Ejaz Ahmed) 

        Director 

  & 

            Regional Central Apprenticeship Advisor 

 

 


